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MILK ON CREDIT FOR 3,500 

Couldn't See Wives Cry 

-s~a,r Photo, by Dick Holborn 
MRS. }' RANK BARBER SHOWS OFFER OF CREDIT 

Dairyman Art Armstrong, Right, Gave Lift to Ano Workers 

Because he "couldn't stand to 
see the wives cry," dairyman 
Art Armstrong is givin-g un­
limited credit to families o! 
3,500 forni.er Avro - Orenda 
workers to keep them in milk. 
Armstron·g, who o,perates Wood­
bridge dairy, said he made up 
his mind after several ·wives 
"broke down and cried. I just 
didn't know what to say." 

Many of his customers, he 
said, had expressed fears that 
mercha-nts would begin oper­
ating on a "cash only" ba.sis 
with Avro workers. 

A note he gave his Avro 
customers read in part: "We 
feel that you have helped to 
sustain our business, now it is 
our turn to reciprocate. Take 
what milk you need, pay for it 
when you can. Look after first 
things first and the best of luck. 
Your Driver." 

"It's the least I could do," 
said Mr. Armstrong. "I started 
this business 12 years ago from 
scratch and whatever busbess 
I have now is due in large part 
to the loyalty of these people 
in the face of increasing com• 
petition from city dairies. 

"Avro and I started about the 
same time and we have grown 
up together," he said. 

"With 65 per cent. of our 
business now with unemployed 
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